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Glinda Pareso 

 

We have quite a few members who still need your thoughts and prayers.  If there is anything the 
club can do for our members who are ill, please let us know.  We will be there for you. 

§ I spoke with Mike White; his heart valve replacement went well, and he is at home and will start 
his physical therapy to recover from his surgery.   

§ Melvin Devaugh is healing well, and he is in the process of doing his physical therapy to be-
come stronger and to recover from his open-heart surgery.  

§ Curtis Horn is recovering from his carotid artery surgery. 

§ Mike (Coach) Burgess has multiple fractured discs in his back from his accident, and we hope 
the fractures heal and that he starts feeling better soon. 

§ Keep those members in your prayers who are still having cancer or radiation treatments and are 
fighting the battle to become cancer free: Cathy Knott, Liz Hanley, and Sharlene Hammond. 

§ Buzz Long shared that he is healing from his first knee replacement, and will have his second 
knee surgery in a few months.  

§ Dave Pareso will be having major back surgery on April 17th.  Dave, we will keep you in our 
thoughts and prayers for your surgery to be a success. 
 

I just want to say thank you to the members who take the time and volunteer their Corvettes to 
drive individuals in the different parades.  You really make their day special when they get to ride in 
the Corvettes in the parade.  Also, it is a very impressive site for their families to see their loved 
ones being honored and riding in a Corvette in the parades. 

We had a great meeting at Catfish Cabin in Lumberton on 
April 4, 2023, with 47 members and 4 guests attending the 
membership meeting.  I would like to welcome our newest 
members: Chris & Stacie Cormier and Wes Spincic to the 
Tri-City Corvette Club.  Please take the time to introduce 
yourself to our newest members and welcome them to the 
club.  Also, I wanted to thank Lilly Leis for attending the 
meeting as a guest and the daughter of Eddie Leis. 
 

We would like to congratulate Michael Frye for being se-
lected as the Member of the Month for March.  Michael or-
ganized the Buna Car Show to raise funds to make im-
provements to the Veteran Memorial in Buna.  Also, I 
would like to thank Michael for inviting the TCCC to partici-
pate in the Red Bud Festival Parade.  Thank you, Michael 
for all that you do for the club.   

APRIL 2023 



όtǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘύ 
 

To begin with, I would like to thank Dave and Chris Pareso for organizing the fundraiser for the 
Southeast Texas Humane Society and hosting the Vettes for Pets. They did an outstanding job 
collecting over 1200 pounds of food and $629 in donations to the Humane Society. Taylor was 
very excited, and wanted to thank all the TCCC members for the outstanding job at the fundraiser. 
Taylor shared that the amount of pet food collected will provide food for the animals for months to 
come. Thank you to all the members who attended the fundraiser for the Humane Society. We 
had 26 Corvettes attend and it was a great turnout. 
 
We had a lot of great activities in March.  April is also packed full of different events to attend.  So, 
please come out and enjoy all the activities that are scheduled.  Check out our Tri-City Corvette 
Club Facebook page or our website to see the details on each of the upcoming events. 
 

APRIL EVENTS: 

ß Pizza Artista Show & Shine: Saturday, April 8, 11am to 3pm. 
ß Journey Community Church Show & Shine: Saturday, April 8, 4pm to 6pm. 
ß MECUM Houston Auction: Thursday, April 13, - We will depart from Pappadeauxôs at 8am 
to drive to the NRG Center in Houston.  Tickets are $30 at the door and $20 for parking. 

ß Neches River Festival Parade, Beaumont Civic Center: Saturday, April 21, - Line up will 
begin at 5pm and the parade starts at 7pm.  We will gather on the south side of Forsythe 
Street just west of Main Street.  You can bring candy to throw to the kids.   

EVENTS SPONSORED BY THE TCCC: 
 

¶ Saturday, April 15th: Tri-City Corvette Clubôs Annual Poker Run Meet at 9am at Fuzzyôs.  
At 9:30am we will leave to start the Poker Run and let the fun begin.  The Poker Run is the one 
event that the TCCC sponsors every year for our members to get out and enjoy the ride, food, 
and fellowship.  Thank you to Rod Johnstone & Shawn Bruno for organizing the Poker Run. 

¶ Saturday, April 28:  Meet at Donalson at 6am in Silsbee for two TV interviews to help ad-
vertise our TCCC 29th Annual Car Show.  More information to follow on the times we 
will meet. 

¶ April 28 & 29:  Pictures taken at the SETX Food Bank for the Food Drive hosting our 
Show & Shine at Market Basket in Port Neches. POC Mike (Coach) Burgess 

¶ Friday, April 28:  10am we will meet at the SETX facility for pictures of our Corvettes with the 
Tysonôs 18-Wheeler full of food that is being donated by Patricia McCulleyôs sister.   

¶ Saturday, April 29:  The Food Drive and the TCCCôs Show & Shine for the Southeast Texas 
Food Bank will be held at the Market Basket in Port Neches from 10am to 2pm. 

 
Our 29th Annual Tri-City Corvette Clubôs Car Show is May 6, 2023.  It will take the entire club 
and all our members being involved to make our 29th Annual Car Show the very best.   
 

- Early Registration:  Remember to register on our website for the 29th Annual TCCC Car 
Show.   

- Sponsor Plaques are available to purchase on our website under the Store Tab.  Each 
sponsor plaque is $35. Remember in the notes block to list who the Sponsor Plaque is to 
be donated by (list your name and/or business).  
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Items needed for TCCC 29th Annual Car Show 
- Please start collecting door prizes, silent auction items and items for the bucket list to be 
used for the car show.  Please bring your items being donated to the Holiday Inn on Thurs-
day, May 4 so they can be placed in the goodie bags.  

 
Thank You to our Club Members: 
I appreciate each member of the Tri City Corvette Club.  Even the little things that you do for 
the club and that you do outside the club make a difference.  I am truly blessed to have such 
great members and I am proud to serve as your President.  We have such a fine group of 
members who always go out of their way to help somebody out.  Also, your Board of Directors 
are working very hard for the club so that we can have a great club and that we are able to 
grow our membership, to be active and involved in many different events. 

 

Our next general membership meeting will be held Tuesday, May 2, 2023 

Eat & socialize at 6pm and meeting is at 7pm.   

Note:  This meeting will be held at: 

 Sombrero Mexican Grill:  2095 US 69 Access Rd N. in Nederland 
 

Thank you to the members who brought door prizes to our April meeting.  This allows us to have a 
great raffle with lots of door prizes. We collected $154.00 for the Split the Pot Raffle that was won 
by Phyllis Burgess. 
 

A Sincere Thank You, 

Glinda Pareso 

President 

Tri-City Corvette Club  
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VICE - PresideNTS COMMENTS  
 

 

 
Roger Ross 

The board also selected a new club member of the month for March.  The member chosen was Michael Frye for all 
his work on the Buna Veteran's Memorial Car Show and the Buna Redbud Parade.  Michael received 10 extra door 
prize tickets at the membership meeting.  Congratulations Michael and thank you for your hard work!    

Now let's talk about some past events!  In case you missed what March had to offer, here are some highlights. 

March 11th was the day of the aforementioned Redbud Parade.  Fourteen (14) Tri City Corvettes participated in the 
parade to advertise the club and its good works.  Special thanks again to Michael Frye for spearheading the clubs in-
volvement in this event. 

After the parade, a dozen Tri City Corvettes showed up at the Journey Church's first Show & Shine of the season.  In 
total, the event drew more than 50 cars for display.  The church volunteers served delicious barbeque links and a 
good time was had by all who attended. 

The Nederland Heritage Festival Parade and Car Show were scheduled for the following Saturday, March 18th.  Alt-
hough the parade was cancelled due to weather, 6 TCCC Corvettes were entered in the car show.  Congratulations to 
Darrin Nepinsky for bringing home the People's Choice Award! 

March 25th was the date for the 38th Annual Spindletop Rod and Classic Car Show.  The event had 168 cars regis-
tered with 12 of those belonging to Tri City members.  Congratulations to my fellow winners Patricia McCullor, John 
Berry, Stacie and Chris Cormier for bringing home trophies in their respective classes.  A special congratulations goes 
out to Joe Robles for winning a $100 cash prize at the event. 

On April 1st Board Member Dave Pareso (with a lot of help from Chris Pareso) hosted his first Vettes for Pets at the 
PetSmart store in Mid County.  Twenty-six (26) TCCC members brought out their cars for the Show & Shine to help 
collect donations.  The event resulted in 1216 pounds of dog & cat food being donated to the Southeast Texas Hu-
mane Society.  If that wasn't enough, a sizeable assortment of pet supplies and $629 in cold hard cash was also col-
lected.  Congratulations to all who participated and special thanks to Dave and Chris for putting it all together. 

Tri City Corvette Crew: 

Without growth our club will not last, so this month I would like to begin 
with new members.  At our last meeting the club voted to welcome Sta-
cie Cormier, Chris Cormier and Wes Spincic to the TCCC family.  Wel-
come aboard guys!  It is great to have y'all.  

To continue successful growth, we started the membership drive contest 
in January that will last to the end of the year.  Remember that the per-
son who invites the most people to the club this year will be recognized 
at the 2024 Banquet, and I am sure that the recognition will include some 
type of prize.  For your invited person to count towards the contest, they 
must meet the following criteria: 

1.  They must own a Corvette. 

2.  They must attend a General Membership Meeting. 

3. They must sign in the Guest Notebook and list you as their sponsor. 

Although we want them to join the club, they do not have to for them to 
count towards your total.  That's it, so get some of the club business 
cards and start sharing them with other Corvette owners you meet!  Cur-
rently John Berry is leading the contest with 3 successful invitations. 
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Also on April 1st, 3 club members took their cars over to Orange to participate in the Orange Riverfront Car & Motor-
cycle Show.  Congratulations to Karen Cauthen and Craig Horn for bringing home new trophies from that event! 

As you can see, last month was loaded with fun opportunities for you to enjoy your car and your club!  Now if you 
missed those events, be sure to check out the club's Facebook and Events pages (https://tricitycorvetteclub.com/
events), because there are several more opportunities in the near future for you to join in.  The spring is already 
packed full!  Now.......if you don't use Facebook, e-mail or the internet, you can always call me directly at (409) 673-
5447 and ask me personally what's happening in our area.  I will tell you what I know. 

Well.......there you have it!  If you learn of any other events in the area that might interest the club, please contact 
John Berry or myself and let us know about them, so we can add them to the events pages. 

Be sure to wish all the folks listed below a Happy Birthday or Happy Anniversary when you see them out and about 
this month. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Roger M. Ross 
Vice President 

Tri City Corvette Club 

 

April Birthdays     April Anniversaries 
Jane Barron     Kim & Michael Merideth 
Randy Bland     Gracie & Mark Mott 
Celia Dominguez    Mr. & Mrs. Charlie Grado 
Willa White     Mr. & Mrs. Charlie Buteaud 
Carter Bidwell     Lynn & Brad Metz 
Kerri Serafino     Liz & Bill Hanley 
Johnny Downs 
Darrin Nepinsky 
Juanita Judkins 
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